MOOR MONKTON PARISH

Minutes of the Moor Monkton Parish Meeting held in the Old Schoolroom, Moor Monkton on
Tuesday, 30 August 2016

The Parish Council Chairman, Councillor Ann Johnson, being present, presided over the the
meeting. The Clerk, James Mackman, took the minutes.The Chairman welcomed everyone to
the Annual Parish meeting. Seventeen residents were present and signed the Attendance
Register.

1. MINUTES OF THE ANNUAL PARISH MEETING HELD ON 29 APRIL 2015

Prior to the meeting the Clerk had handed out the minutes of the meeting held on 29 April 2015.
They were accepted as a true record of what took place and were signed by the Chairman.

2. MATTERS ARISING FROM THE MINUTES
There were no matters arising from the minutes.

3. PRESENTATION OF ANNUAL REPORT
Councillor Johnson read her report of the work of the Parish Council for 2015-16. A copy is
attached to the minutes.

4. PARISH COUNCILLORS' ATTENDANCE RECORD

Prior to the meeting the Clerk had distributed a schedule showing the possible and actual
attendance of Parish Councillors at all the meetings during the previous year. There were no
comments on the statistics.

5. PRESENTATION OF THE PARISH COUNCIL'S FINANCIAL REPORT

The Clerk had handed out an unaudited Receipts and Payments Account for the year ended 31
March 2016 prior to the meeting. He gave an explanation of the items of income and
expenditure shown in the report which is attached to these minutes.

6. OPEN FORUM - AN OPPORTUNITY FOR RESIDENTS TO PUT FORWARD
IDEAS AND SUGGESTIONS FOR THE PARISH

* A comment was made on the quality of the verge cutting. It was felt that there had been a poor
result. Councillor Asquith agreed to speak with a local farmer who cuts his grass regularly and
may be willing to do the job for the Parish Council.

» There was a query as to the address that the Borough Council uses for post intended for the
Schoolroom. It was thought that the Borough had the Schoolroom located in Church Lane and
not Main Street.



Steve Barnes gave an explanation regarding the proposed electricity supply to Queen
Ethelbergas. It was feared that the road in the village would be damaged by the laying of a

cable.
There being no other business the meeting finished at 7.30 pm.



